Looking after our kids today, for a better BL&G FA tomorrow

# BL&G JMC Minutes 1st June 2015

@ The Vine Inn - 7.00 pm

#### **Attendees:**

Richard Sibley (President), Saxon Dswonitzky (JFO), Gary Searle (A), Anthony Harvey (A), Justin McDonald (BD), Stuart Tappert (BD), Phil Barter (F), Graham Vardy (GC), Troy Dieckmann (GC), Peter Tralaggan (K), Wayne Sheahan (N), Matthew Gerlach (N), Russell Smith (SG), Kym Underwood (T), Darren Heidenrich (T), Paul Schmidt (W), Sarah-Jane Jameson (Umpires), Simon Carpenter (BL&G Director), Todd Thorne, Julie Lunau (JMC Sec.)

#### **Apologies:**

Wayne Rosenboom (BD), Mick Woods (K)

## **CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES**

Moved: Wayne Sheahan (N) Seconded: Anthony Harvey (A)

#### **BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES**

- Junior Carnival suggestion that half of the clubs do a 'food stall' at this years carnival & the remainder next year...this was ok'd by committee...Saxon to send out email to clubs (2015 clubs would be: Angaston, Barossa District, Freeling, Gawler Central & Nuriootpa. Barossa had already discussed at local club level and will do Hotdogs & Slushies.
- Green vest official up to clubs who wears but should be either a committee member or other club official
- Emails to Saxon with coaches names/contacts and training days....not too many responses. Reminder to respond to any emails requesting information please!!

#### **CORRESPONDENCE**

Nil

FINANCIAL REPORT - Financial Report: as at 29<sup>th</sup> May 2015

Financial Report attached to minutes.

Closing balance 29/5/15 - \$ 1966.07

Moved: Karen Dunn (Treasurer) Seconded: Julie Lunau (Sec)

## JFO REPORT - Saxon

 Footballs – all footballs for U9 & U11s have been distributed, extra U9 balls..1 ball per team distributed at meeting

## JUNIOR UMPIRE REPORT - Sarah-Jane

- Sarah-Jane's report attached to minutes
- Sarah-Jane to send out U11 tackling rules and video link from AFL Website

# COMMUNITY FOOTBALL LEAGUE CENTRAL REGIONAL FOOTBALL COORDINATOR'S REPORT – Todd

Todd's report attached to minutes

#### **GENERAL BUSINESS**

Tanunda Football Club – Parent incident

2 incidents have occurred with same parent. He has previously been banned from Tanunda FC for life...is banned currently til end of season. Club was going to ask for ban from the BL&G, however, have reconsidered and parent apologised for behaviour and working towards changing his behaviour/actions. Tanunda FC will assess as season progresses.

- Simon advised that the league cannot ban people from ovals as we don't own the ovals, however, the Clubs/Oval owners can call the police & have person removed
- Permit players

Kane Holmes (N) – U15 playing U13, previously approved by committee Adam Hamilton (BD) – U13 playing U11, approved by committee Moved: Justin McDonald (BD) Seconded: Phil Barter (F)

- Coaches of permit players need to advise opposition team managers at the beginning of each game
- Umpiring non association umpires
  Richard to email/speak with Karen re reimbursement of fees paid by clubs to league umpires
- Age Group discussion 28/7/15
   All clubs to be represented with a Junior & Senior delegate, ensure is discussed at Committee meetings prior to 28/7
- U15/U17 Inter league game

To be held at Waikerie...email to be coming out from Paul Healy U14 game in August at Maitland...all clubs nominated 3 players to participate

- Signed CDFC jumpers for each club Simon distributed
- If borrowing/sharing players from other clubs, please ensure it is organised Thursday before the game
- Rough play protocols
  - Inform umpires if game umpired by Association umpire
  - If club umpire....approach opposition coaches to try & resolve...if not resolved follow grievance procedure in handbook....also could approach umpires to make sure they are aware...also Green Vest officials to discuss between themselves
- U13 Friday night umpires

Both clubs playing to provide 1 umpire each and pay the \$30 to that umpire

 Sarah to organise a 'crash course' in umpiring for U15 & U17 players umpiring U13 games Boundary umpires and field umpires, clubs to email Sarah with numbers.
 Sarah confirmed Wednesday 17/6 at 6 pm as date for above, will be held at the Willaston FC to coincide with the general umpire training

MEETING CLOSED

Meeting closed at: 8:25 pm

NEXT MEETING WILL BE MONDAY 3<sup>rd</sup> August, 7PM AT THE VINE INN